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“For we are not as many, which corrupt the word of God: but as of sincerity, but as of God, in the sight of God speak we in Christ.” 
 (2.Cor. 2:17) 
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Dear Pastor and Church, dear praying friends!                                                          November-December 2019 
 

 

As we approach the end of the year, I am looking back at the last few weeks with a very thankful and humble 
heart. If God would not have blessed us and helped us, nothing lasting could have been accomplished. 

Let me start with our Gospel meeting in November. Many invitations and gospel tracts were distributed, 
personally as well as going through various neighborhoods. Praise the Lord, we saw same visitors come out to 
the meetings and they received a clear presentation of the Gospel. Remember Dieter and his wife Wanda? 
We have been praying for them for almost two years now. Dieter came to all the meetings; his wife Wanda did 
not come at all. The third night into our meetings Dieter got saved. Praise the Lord. I’ve noticed an immediate 
working of the Holy Spirit in him. Dieter approached me and said to me »They got me saved!« Then he 
paused and corrected himself and said: »No, I got saved!« I really believe it was the Holy Spirit telling him on 
the spot that no man can do anything for anyone else toward his salvation and that salvation is a personal 
decision someone makes for himself. We have been after Dieter to come back to Church but due to various 
obstacles he has not been back. Please pray for his spiritual growth as well as for his unsaved wife Wanda.  

Right after the Gospel meeting the holiday season came around. We have been very busy with street work, 
being on the street every Saturday, except one where we were rained out. Hundreds, thousands, of tracts, 
gospel literature and Bible-verse calendars went out. We had good responses as well as negative ones. Well, 
that is nothing uncommon and as the Bible says: »…and there is no new thing under the sun.« Eccl. 1:9. 
Unconverted and sinful men will always act the same toward the Gospel; unconverted and open-hearted men 
will always act the same toward the Gospel. 

It was a blessing to hear one of our men give a testimony how he was approached by a member of an 
evangelical church here in town with the words »You [meaning us] are the ones that do so much in our town.« 
Praise the Lord for having a testimony as a Church in our town. Something that I’ve been really burdened with 
is to see more street preachers in our Church. It is a blessing that two men have expressed their desire now to 
come street preaching with me. Amen and Amen! 

As we are heading toward the peak of the holiday season and the change of the year, please let me wish 
you all a very Merry CHRIST-mas and a Happy, most of all blessed, New Year 2020. Wouldn’t it be great if the 
Lord would come back in 2020; and even before? »Even so, come, Lord Jesus.« Rev. 22:20. 

 

To all our faithful friends and supporters, we’d like to express our thankfulness for your spiritual and 
monetary support. If it wouldn’t be for your prayers and your giving, we and our ministry wouldn’t be where we 
are today. God is good – always!  

 

May the Lord bless you; all because of Calvary 
 
                                Rüdiger & Sabine Hemmer 


